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Media Advisory, news conference and media tour of Charles Lee Powell
Structural Research Laboratory

April 28, 1986

EVENT: News conference and media tour of Charles Lee Powell Structural Research Laboratory, University of
California, San Diego

DATE: Thursday, May 1, 1986
TIME: 10 a.m.

LOCATION: Southeast of the Central University Library, across the (unnamed) street from the UCSD Police
Department.

REMARKS: The $2 million laboratory will be capable of testing structures up to five stories tall for resistance to
earthquakes. It is the only such facility in the United States capable of doing this. The laboratory will be formally
dedicated at ceremonies Sunday, May 4, during the UCSD Open House. Thursday's media tour will be an
opportunity to view the five-story high reaction strong wall and to discuss the research which will be conducted at
the lab with Director Gilbert Hegemier and Assistant Director Frieder Seible.

Media Contact: Paul Lowenberg, 452-3120
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